
Dear Parents,
PLAY STRUCTURE
I am sure that you will have by now heard that the long awaited play structure is finished and in use. The children have watched the equipment being installed and were very excited last Monday when the fences were finally removed and they were allowed to play on it. I know that they will continue to enjoy this for years to come and that it will provide a very good focus to play times. 

On behalf of everyone in school, pupils and staff, I would like to thank the friends of the school for their tireless efforts to raise the money for this equipment. It really is very much appreciated.

OTHER FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL NEWS
Having reached their goal of raising money for the play structure, the Friends of the School are already planning many events to raise money for other things that will benefit the pupils in school. 

Friday 8th February:

Bingo Evening
Friday 29th February:
School Disco

Friday 14th March:

Pamper evening

Parents should have received a newsletter from the Friends of the School detailing times for these events. If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact myself or Karen Smith. 
The Rainbow day last Friday was enjoyed by the children and prizes were awarded to the children with the most colourful outfits:

Nursery:
Jay Donaldson

Class 1:
Skye Hutton Attenborough

Class 2:
Amber Donaldson

Class 3:
Cerys Wallis

Class 4:
Lydia Richards
A total of £76.85 was raised. This will be used by the friends of the school to pay for prizes at the bingo evening. Thank you for your continued support. 
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

It is pleasing to see that so many children have signed up for after (or before!) school clubs this term. I would like to remind the children to ensure that they remember to attend the clubs if they have signed up for them. Staff and parents give up a lot of time to run the clubs and it is important that the children commit to them. I appreciate that there are times that the children are unable to attend, i.e. due to illness or after school appointments. If your child is not able to attend any of the clubs, please notify the school office.
FLOORBALL MATCHES
The floorball teams have been playing very well recently. They have won some matches and had some very close matches. As always the children have played extremely well as a team and have been very supportive of each other. A special mention must go to Tom Drinkwater who scored five goals in one match. Well done Tom!
CLASS 3’s WALK TO MEON HILL

Class 3 enjoyed a somewhat muddy walk up Meon Hill last Friday. The walk was organised to support this term’s geography topic, ‘our local area’. The children thoroughly enjoyed the walk and were very lucky to have a morning of sunshine. 
OPEN MORNING

We would like to invite parents to another open morning this term. This has been scheduled for Thursday 3rd April. The purpose of the open morning is to enable parents to see the school in action and to spend some time either in their own child’s class or to find out what happens throughout the rest of the school. Parents can drop in at any time during the morning (between 9.30am and 12.10pm). 
PALLETS REQUIRED!
DATES FOR THIS TERM
Yours faithfully
K Hoodless
Head teacher
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